
 

 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DIRECTOR 
REPORT TO COUNCIL FOR DECEMBER 12, 2022 
 
 
GENERAL: 
 

• The Senior Center can now accept credit/debit card payments. 

• Room Calendars have been created for the Golf Course Banquet Room, Admin 
Conference Room, Council Conference Room, and Council Chambers. 

• Warning banners appear in all external/suspicious email communications to advise to 
use caution when clicking on links and attachments. 

 
MEETINGS: 
 

• Meeting with Casey Adams to discuss camera trailer and intersection cameras that will 
be funded by a grant and the discussed the possibility of integrating to accessible with 
the with the PD’s new camera system. 

 
PROJECTS: 

• Recreation Center Front Desk Upgrade 

o All electrical and network cabling work has been completed. 

o Remaining computers to be swapped to complete the transition. 

o Awaiting digital signature pads. 

• Back-Ups 

o Virtual backup server has been created. 

o Currently working with thinkCSC to configure our network to accommodate the 
new backup solution. 

• Multi-Factor Authentication 

o IT is currently working a vendor on a proof of concept and testing of two-factor 
authentication before implementing the solution. 

• Police Department Door Access Control/Partial Camera System Upgrade 

o Various components have been delivered. 

o Currently reconfiguring Server Room at the PD for this project. 


